WIU SUAA Board Meeting Minutes
Thursday July 6, 2017

Wesley United Methodist Church

Present: Gilbert, Pano, Nelson, McLaughlin, McLean, Werling, Richmond, Brown, Helmers, Callison, Maguire, Farr, Marx, Rhodes

President McLean called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

Minutes: Minutes of the June 1, 2017 meeting were approved as written. Brown/Gilbert

Treasurer’s Report:  No report. Marx requested that all members who have bills from the State SUAA Meeting give them to her. She will forward them to the treasurer.

Announcements

· The Gil Belles Ice Cream Social Celebration will be held on Saturday, June 15, from 1-3 in the afternoon at the COFAC Performance Hall. There will be a 5K walk/run that morning.

· Local committee chairperson changes include: Helmer-Publications, Marx-Membership.

· Representative Norine Hammond met with several members of our board. They felt she had “put herself on the line” in the budget issue. She is still working as part of a bi-partisan group on the budget.

· Brad Bainter talked with the board briefly about the possibility of a columbarium on campus. He discussed cost, liability and the Memorial area east of Sherman Hall where Memorial trees have been planted. Brad will communicate with the Gil Belles family as well as investigate the legal aspects. Discussion followed.

· McLean reported on the SUAA Annual Meeting. Much actuarial data was given in reference to the State Budget and State Pensions. A possible solution was identified. Taxing retirement income was discussed. Only 3 states including Illinois do not tax retirement income. There was a Foundation presentation on Social Security.
Membership: Marx reported 657 members in our local chapter at the end of May 2017.

State SUAA Report: Maguire has been elected for a second term on the State SUAA Board.

S.A.T. Report: Nelson reported the following individuals of the local chapter have passed away since the last meeting: Fred Combites, Robert Sibbing, John Christopherson and Larry Andrews.

HR Update: Farr reported there is no contract with McDonough District Hospital and Aetna Insurance Company (replaced Cigna as administrator of Quality Care insurance plan). Delta Dental and Quality Care are 2 years behind on payments to medical providers. The University is hiring housing directors for the dormitories.

Legislative Report: Pano reviewed 3 bills to be voted on by the legislature. Norine Hammond should be commended for her bi-partisan support of the proposed budget. He reviewed who voted for and against the budget.

Foundation Report: McLaughlin reported that she attended her first foundation meeting. There was a discussion concerning money given to a member for a medical emergency out of the country. Discussion followed.

Technology Report: No report.

Old Business: No items identified.

New Business: No items identified.

Adjournment: 11:15 a.m. Gilbert/Pano

Respectfully submitted,

Jacqlin Richmond, Secretary

